
Armed Robbery – With a Twist
I’m a sucker for interesting news stories, and the following
caught my eye.  An armed robber attempted to knock off a store
but was chased down the street by some flying bullets and the
gun-toting store owner.  The owner of the store ended up
facing more serious charges than the robber for shooting a gun
on a busy street, and he skipped bail and hasn’t been seen
since.  Because he didn’t show up to testify against the
robber, there was no choice but to let the robber go free… 
except for the fact that he is an illegal alien, so he’s
facing consequences for that.  And did I mention that the
store owner is also an illegal alien as reported in a previous
news story about the incident?  Crazy story, read it for
yourself here:

Crystal Lake, Illinois – Efrain S. Castanon got lucky earlier
this year when he managed to escape his foiled attempt to rob
a Crystal Lake business without getting shot by its gun-toting
owner.

The South suburban man got lucky again Monday when that owner,
fleeing from his own set of criminal charges, failed to appear
in court to testify against him.

This time instead of bullets from owner Rafael Diaz, luck
allowed Castanon, 39, of Worth, to evade a possible prison
sentence as part of a deal with McHenry County prosecutors.

Under the deal, Castanon was sentenced to one year of non-
reporting  probation  after  admitting  guilt  to  unlawful
restraint and attempted theft stemming from the failed Jan. 28
holdup of Novedes Veracruz in Crystal Lake.

He also received a six-month jail term, but that is time
served since his arrest in January.

Diaz’s absence Monday left prosecutors with little choice by
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the deal they cut with Castanon, Assistant McHenry County
State’s Attorney Mary Baccam said in court Monday.

“Rafael Diaz has fled the jurisdiction and is unavailable to
testify for the state,” she said.

Castanon  initially  faced  up  to  15  years  in  prison  after
authorities  charged  him  with  attempted  armed  robbery,
attempted  aggravated  robbery  and  attempted  robbery  in
connection  with  the  holdup.

Police said Castanon was one of three men who entered the
store about 3 p.m. that day armed with a gun and attempted to
tie up owner Rafael Diaz and his wife while robbing them.

Diaz, authorities said, broke free, retrieved a handgun he
kept in the store and chased the would-be robbers out, firing
numerous shots in their direction as they fled along a heavily
traveled section of Route 14.

Two of the men escaped in a car and have not been found since,
but Castanon was left behind and arrested by police.

Because he fired at the men as they ran away down a busy
street, authorities charged Diaz, 54, of Crystal Lake, with
aggravated battery with a firearm, a felony more serious than
those faced by Castanon.

Diaz posted a $10,000 bond after his arrest and hasn’t been
seen by law enforcement since. A $125,000 warrant for his
arrest was issued in April.

Although Castanon is a free man as a result of his plea deal,
he could remain locked up in the McHenry County jail on a hold
by U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement.


